Meeting Notes 3/2/2016
Juniata College

Wellness Committee

March 2, 2016; 11:00 am

Rockwell Seminar Room, VLSC
The following members were present for the meeting:

Joel Pheasant, Gerald Kruse, Steph Turner, Bethany Sheffield, Deb Kirchhoff-Glazier, Penny Hooper-Conway, Steph Turner, Cady Kyle and Andrea Smith

The meeting was called to order and the committee was presented with the following agenda:

Discuss Old Business 
a.  Wellness Rewards Update –There are still a few prizes for 2015 to be picked up.   6 people did not claim a prize from 2015.   For 2016, so far 183 people have signed up to participate.  This is compared to 169 last year.
b. Biometric Screenings – Members of the committee were e-mailed a copy of the aggregate results from the Biometric Screenings which were held in October and January.  The committee reviewed the results and discussed three areas that need attention; stress management, weight management and blood pressure management.  Deb offered to do a lunch and learn “The skinny on fat” to address the Weight management and possibly the stress management segments.   The committee discussed possibly offering blood pressure screenings to employees on a monthly basis.   Cady will reach out to the Wellness Center and possibly HOSA to see if we can coordinate something.
-As a stress buster the committee also talked about doing a recess for employees.   Cady will reach out to JAB to see if they are planning any stress relief activities for students during finals week and perhaps the committee can coordinate with them.
c. Weight Watchers – 24 people are in Weight Watchers currently (3 are from JC Blair Hospital).  At the previous Wellness Committee meeting it was discussed that people should have the option of making payments for Weight Watchers or possibly having a payroll deduction.  Cady reported that she looked into this and there is already a 3-pay option for those taking part.   Cady also pointed out that people can join weight watchers at any time for a pro-rated fee.
d. CPR Training – The committee discuss a CPR training that is being offered (presently by invitation only) this month.   Two sessions will be offered with 20 people in each session.   The Safety Committee has agreed to pay for the certification.   The Wellness Committee will provide a prize to both Carla and Connie for doing the training.   

e. February Lunch and Learn – The Wellness Committee sponsored a lunch and learn in February for Students and Employees on Teen Dating Violence.   13 students and 63 employees attended the lunch and learn.   Suggestions were made as to why the attendance of the students was low; perhaps because of the time, perhaps because of the topic.    The Wellness Committee will make an effort to invite students to lunch and learns every other month to try to build up participation.
New Business
a. Upcoming Lunch and Learns – There will be a lunch and learn on Vision Health in March.   In April, we will invite Dr. Angela Wagner to talk about Alcohol Awareness.   The committee will follow a calendar to come up with topics for the lunch and learns that coordinate with various National Health Observances.   It was suggested that we should do lunch and learns over the summer (we typically skip June, July and August), but due to budget constraints, we may just have one lunch and learn over those months.
b. Wellness Walk to the Peace Chapel – Will be planned for April 6th with a rain date of April 13th.  

c. Fitness Challenge vs. Susquehanna – Cady will get in touch with Susquehanna about doing a Fitness Challenge with them.   Ideas for a fitness challenge included, Around the World in 90 days and having hydration teams.   

d. Walk Huntingdon – The walk will start on Moore Street by the Church and head to Portstown Park (where there will be a speaker) and then back to the college.   The event is scheduled for April 22, 2016.   

e. Taste of Health Dinner – Scheduled for March 19th.  Deb has tickets.    She will touch base with Genna on getting that information posted to the Facebook page.
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